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SCHOOL BOARD WORKSHOP (Tuesday, April 5, 2022)
Generated by Sarah Wilcox on Tuesday, April 5, 2022

Members present
Patrick Canan, Bill Mignon, Tony Coleman, Kelly Barrera, Bev Slough

Meeting called to order at 9 AM
A. Meeting Opening
1. Call to Order by School Board Chair
2. Roll Call by Superintendent of Schools
B. Opening Comments by the School Board and Superintendent

Kelly Barrera shared that she was looking forward to the workshop
and the information that will be presented.

C. Workshop Topics

1. Insurance Committee Update presented by J Wynn, Director for
Salaries/Benefits; Allison Proffitt, Senior Account Executive; and Mark
Bailey, President

2. Attendance Zoning: Northwest Balancing and K-8 "NN" presented
by Nicole Cubbedge, Executive Director for Planning and Government
Relations

3. Transportation Update presented by Al Pantano, Director for Transportation;
Logan Lowery, Assistant Director for Transportation; and Phil Rizzo, Assistant
Director for Transportation

D. Public Comment

1. Susan Samko, 100 Natures Way, Ponte Vedra Beach, FL 32082.
Ms. Samko spoke about gifted resources.

2. Lisa Farese, 100 Autumn Place, Ponte Vedra Beach, FL 32082.
Ms. Farese spoke about rezoning.

3. Austin Davis, 501 Bent Creek Drive, Saint Johns, FL 32259.
Mr. Davis spoke about rezoning.

4. Anna Rister, 1125 Kingsland Court, Saint Johns, FL 32259.
Ms. Rister spoke about rezoning.

5. Ashley Gowers, 1224 Pembrooke Rd, Saint Johns, FL 32259.
Ms. Gowers spoke about rezoning.

6. Kristen Auld, 1164 Mill Creek Drive, Saint Johns, FL 32259.
Ms. Auld spoke about rezoning.

7. Mary Baxter, 1116 Kingsland Court, Saint Johns, FL 32259.
Ms. Baxter spoke about rezoning.

8. Candace Hurman, 729 West Kings College Drive, Saint Johns, FL 32259,
Ms. Hurman spoke about rezoning.

9. Amy Benson, 423 Honey Blossom Rd, Saint Johns, FL 32259.
Ms. Benson spoke about rezoning.
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10. Tara Crosby, 1404 Sherbrook Court, Saint Johns, FL 32259.
Ms. Crosby spoke about rezoning.

11. Olivia Mercer, 359 LakeView Pass Way, Saint Johns, FL 32259.
Ms. Mercer spoke about rezoning.

12. Ashleigh Greci, Aberdeen, FL 32259.
Ms. Greci spoke about rezoning.

13. Jennifer Werba, 920 Fiddlers Creek Rd, Ponte Vedra Beach, FL 32082.
Ms. Werba spoke about gifted resources and rezoning.

14. Heather Henry, 371 Honey Blossom Rd, Saint Johns, FL 32259.
Ms. Henry spoke about rezoning.

E. Closing Comments by the School Board and Superintendent

Kelly Barrera thanked the presenters for a comprehensive workshop. She
shared her appreciation for the extra hard work Nicole Cubbedge has put
in with rezoning.

Tony Coleman shared his appreciation for the presenters. He also thanked
the community and parents for their calls and emails.

Patrick Canan attended the St. Augustine High School's Power for the Hour
on April 4. He enjoyed the program's set up and requested we hold a
workshop regarding how older schools get funding.

Bev Slough thanked the presenters for their hard work. She thanked Nicole
Cubbedge for her work with rezoning. Mrs. Slough shared her appreciation
for the public's input regarding rezoning.

Bill Mignon thanked the public for their comments. He expressed his enjoyment

for the Middle School Art Show on April 1. He thanked the parents for their
participation, Antonio Scott for his dedication and direction, and Dawn Sapp for her
hard work. Mr. Mignon reminded the board members of Executive Session immediately
following this workshop.

Tim Forson shared his appreciation for the staff's hard work as we continue to grow.
He expressed his gratitude for parents and community. Mr. Forson attended and
enjoyed SAHS's Power for the Hour program on April 4.

F. Adjournment at 12:09 p.m.
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